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	NEWSBULLETIN No. 8
April 2, 2008



ALLOCATIONS PROJECTION
On Thursday, April 10 the administration will present the allocation projection for next year, based on the projected number of students expected at Vanier.  This will show how much allocation each department will get for teaching and coordination next year, which determines how many posts and “charges” (other workload) will be available. Departments should look at their allocation carefully. Coordinators will be invited to the second meeting on allocations to be held Thursday, April 17. 

FAC

As was reported at the General Assembly on March 27th, an extraordinary CI (Conseil Intersydical) of our federation (FAC) has been called for April 3 to discuss the situation at FAC and the possibility that CEGEP Lionel Groulx may leave the federation.  

SICK LEAVE

Some teachers are having a problem with a whole day being taken out of their sick bank when they actually took a half-day sick leave. Please keep track of your sick days, which are available on your pay stubs on-line. We are following up on this problem.

GOS

All non-tenured teachers must remember to put in a General Offer of Service before the end of April in order to maintain their priority for next year (2008/2009).  You should have received the FAC bulletin on the GOS last week, as well as the form to fill out from Human Resources in your mailbox.  
THE TEACHING PROFESSION
The Parity Committee on the teaching profession (representing the three CEGEP federations: FAC, FEC and FNEEQ,  the Federation of CEGEPS and the Ministry) has finalized their report and the English translation will soon be available on-line. The committee was set up after the last round of negotiations to talk about the teaching profession in the college system. CEGEP union locals across the province are taking a motion to their Boards of Directors, asking that the Boards recognize the necessity of concrete actions to value and enhance the teaching profession. It also requested that the Boards ask the Ministry to follow up on the report and find solutions to the problems identified in the report. At the Board meeting on April 8, we will be taking the motion on this document to the Vanier Board of Directors. Board meetings are open to the community and we urge interested teachers to come to this meeting. 

MARCH 27, 2008 GENERAL ASSEMBLY – MOTION
The General Assembly passed the following Association Council motion:  

“The VCTA suggests that in order to promote sustainability in the college, the college administration attempt to regulate the temperature of buildings in the college so that they are not heated to higher than 20 degrees Celsius.”     
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Association Council Needs You!

John Tromp
It has been my honour and privilege to serve on the Association Council of the VCTA for the last two years, and for four of the last five years.  Each time, my nomination papers were signed by five other VCTA members, and I was elected without opposition.  In fact, I don’t remember a contested election for an Association Council seat in the time I’ve been at Vanier, and there have been times when there were still vacant seats on Association Council after the election period.  This did have certain positive aspects.  A person like me who was interested in getting involved had no barriers to entry, assent to nomination sufficed for election.  But it could also be interpreted by more cynical viewers, such as are found among the administration, as a sign of weakness of the VCTA.

This is unfortunate.  The Association Council is vitally important to the functioning of the VCTA.  It is made up of 12 VCTA members and the four VCTA executive members.  They meet every two weeks to make decisions between General Assemblies of the VCTA, and to make recommendations to General Assemblies.  Meetings are currently scheduled every second Thursday from 1:30-4:00.  If elected, you are blocked out for this time.  By serving on Association Council, one can learn much about the functioning of the college, develop a different point of view and have another source of information about the college.  This could be of interest to anyone interested in having a voice in their workplace.

Since I have served on this body 80% of the time in the last five years, I am hoping to take a break, and not serve next year.  There should always be some turnover so that new people can come on board and overlap with many who have some experience.  If you are interested, I encourage you to come forward and get yourself nominated for a seat on the Association Council for next year.  There are both faculty-specific and at-large seats.  A glance at the other nominations is a good idea before making the choice of category.

You might wonder about the atmosphere in the Council if you are a newcomer.  Can you say what you want, or does some sort of group-speak apply, where certain things are out of bounds?  The answer to these questions lies in a large part within yourself, but I found discussion to be frank and open.  If someone is honestly opposed to your proposal or point of view, they have every right to express their opinion and their right to speak.  

So, to summarize, Association Council members are needed. It is a great way to learn more about how the College works and what we can do about it. Association Council plays an important role in the VCTA.   Grab the green legal-size nomination form that came in internal mail, and get five colleagues to sign.  Then come down to the VCTA office and determine which category (faculty or at-large), sign your form, give it to Susan, and you are off to the races!

	PLEASE VOTE
VCTA ELECTIONS  APRIL 14TH & 15TH –  9:00 AM TO 4:00 PM
Remember that you must be a VCTA member to vote.
Please see Susan (C101) about a membership.




